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HEALTH

The new Cumbria PCT has now been established and we look forward to working with the new PCT on a number of issues concerning healthcare provision within Carlisle City Council area, including the issue of Cottage Hospitals.  The PCT is represented on the Carlisle Local Strategic Partnership through its Public Health Team.

This team is represented on the LSP Executive and on the Healthy Communities & Older People Priority Group where they are currently working with the City Council and local partners on setting local health priorities and targets within the LAA.

In November it is planned to run a weeklong 'Healthy Living' programme for City Council employees and Elected Members.  A wide range of activities are being planned to encourage people to address their particular health issues and, I understand, there will be a number of incentives to support them.    Details will be announced shortly.

THE CUMBRIAN FOOD LIAISON GROUP

The Cumbrian Food Liaison Group are going ahead with a software supplier for a 'scores on doors' system of food hygiene ratings.  The ratings will be published electronically across the county informing the public of the standards of compliance with hygiene legislation by food businesses.  The system is planned to go live early in the new financial year.

HOUSING

The Energy Efficiency Advice Centre has committed over £250,000 worth of Thermal Comfort (energy efficiency) measures in properties in Carlisle over the past couple of months, working towards meeting our target for Decent Homes in the Private Housing Sector.  The work is being carried out in the homes of vulnerable people, not only improving the energy efficiency of the property but also contributing to both a reduction in costs and assisting in improving people's health due to living in a warmer environment.

Delivery of the Housing Strategy continues through a number of projects. The original Action Plan is currently being updated to reflect the work to date and the work still required.

The Group Repair Scheme in Denton Holme is progressing, a possible start date being February 2007.

HMOs - 11 houses have now been licensed under the new Act, a further seven in the pipeline.   Those properties previously within the scope of the registration scheme are being worked through to ensure they meet the Licensing requirements.   We are continuing to work with the Landlord's Association, to ensure that Student Accommodation meets the requirements of the Act and also the Fire and Rescue Service Standards.

Affordable Housing - work started in the summer on a scheme to provide eight units of accommodation at Burgh by Sands by Two Castles Housing Association.  Council funding has contributed to the scheme, which is being supported through funding provided by the Regional Housing Board.

Phase two of the Homelessness & Council Hostel's Action Plan is in progress. An amount of capital has been made available to enable delivery of projects within the Phase Two programme and these will be reported individually to Executive for approval.    A workshop was held for members of Community O & S in September to inform on Phase Two.

Carlisle City Council, together with ACE, hosted an event at the beginning of October 'Improving the Outcomes for Children in Cumbria'.  Attended by the Districts and County, it was an interesting and informative day.  Our Community Development Team gave a presentation on their activities and work involving playschemes etc.
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